
28 February, 2018  

Term 1  Issue 5 

Diary Dates  
 

MARCH 

2nd  House Cross Country

 Gr 3/4/5/6  

9th  G5 Museum  Excursion  

12th  Public Holiday  

13th/14 th  Swimming G5/6  

20th/21 st Swimming G5/6  

16th  School Photos  

26th-29th  Bookfair  

29th  Last Day Term 2:30 finish  

 

APRIL 

16th  Curriculum Day  

17th  Term 2 start 

 

   

The Communicator  

 

tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ aŜǎǎŀƎŜ 

CURRICULUM DAYS 2O18 

T1 Mon  29th January  

T2 Mon  16th April  

T3 Fri  3rd August  

T4 Mon  22nd October  
 

School Council  

Last night we held our first School Council meeting for 2018. The 

major focus of the meeting was to establish the office bearers, 

develop the Standing Orders that outline the responsibilities and 

expectations for School Council members and review the financial 

reports for December 2017 and January 2018.  

Our School Council members for this year are as follows:  

     

   Subcommittees Convenors  

 

Michael Jones, Principal  

Parent  

Representatives  
Rachel Knight, James Gray, Eddy Etyngold, 

Donnah Ciempka, Daniel Traurig, Alistair Bruyns 

Georgina Slattery, Suzie Taylor -Watts & David 

Sims 

  
Staff  

Representatives  
Michael Jones, Sallyanne Pepe, Marg Kennedy, 

Dave Zuker, Megan Macfarlane   

  
Office Bearers  President - James Gray  

Vice President - Georgie Slattery  

Treasurer- David Sims 

Finance  

David Sims 

Fundraising  

Georgie Slattery  

Buildings and Grounds  

Alistair Bruyns 

Policy  

Eddy Etyngold  

  

If you have joined a Subcommittee your Convenor will be in      

contact soon to introduce themselves.  
    

  
We are still seeking members for the following Subcommittees:  

  

¶ Fundraising  

¶ Policy  

¶ Buildings and Grounds  

  

If you are interested in helping to shape our school we would love 

for you to join one of these Subcommittees to help shape our 

school please fill out the form in this edition of the Communicator.  

If you have any questions please feel free contact the office.  

  



   

 

 

   

Coatesville PS  

Mission Statement  

 

T o  n u r t u r e  t h e 

educational journey of 

all within the school 

community, so that we 

òaspire higheró, through 

an engaging and 

relevant inquiry based 

c u r r i c u l u m  t h a t 

empowers us to be 

Whole School Values  
 

Respect     Achievement  

Harmony     Cooperation  

Responsibility  

We had an enthusiastic turn out of 

families, friends and staff attend the 

Family Picnic on Friday evening.  

 

There was an abundance of picnic 

rugs, food and drink with everyone 

congregat ing near  the Senior 

Playground, meeting new parents and 

catching up with friends in a relaxed 

social environment.  

 

The students and their siblings played 

on the soccer pitch with Mr Jones and 

Mr Richards, sang on the stage with 

their parents watching, ran around the 

oval and on the senior playground.  

 

Thank you to all the parents, friends and 

staff for making the evening so 

enjoyable.  

 

Marg Kennedy,  

Assistant Principal  





 

Student Representative Council  
 

Coatesville PS is committed to empowering students through promoting student voice and choice and 

building school pride in the school and wider community. One of the avenues for student voice to heard 

and valued is through a vibrant Student Representative Council (SRC).  

 

Through the weekly classroom, SRC and Action team meetings students are consulted for their opinions 

on changes and their ideas and opinions will continuously be sought through surveys, discussions and 

collaboration with the student body.  

  

At Coatesville PS the SRC is made up of a group of students from Grade 3 to Grade 6, one male and one 

female from each Grade, who are voted into the SRC by their class members. Their key role is to 

represent student views from within our school. These students, including 4 school captains, meet weekly 

to discuss, debate and decide on their collective views about what is important to our school 

community.  

  

In the coming weeks each SRC member will nominate themselves for an Action Team (Student 

Wellbeing, Student Voice, Building Communities and Sustainability) which are led by the school captains 

and facilitated by teachers who coach students on how to initiate change and implement authentic 

student -action. Throughout the year, teachers and students work in balance with each other in the 

different action teams. The teachers facilitate studentsõ ideas and opinions and encourage them to take 

risks and have a collective voice for change.   

 

We would like to extend our congratulations and introduce our 2018 SRC as:  

 
 

 
  

6CA  Evie Smail Joel Sidlo  

6JW Jessica Kam  Jayde Taylor  

6MB Mia Karvounaris  Lachlan Dalton  

6DT Anna Petroulias  Ilai Manor  

5RA Amy Jones  Dane Gray  

5ZP Mia Zilberman  Oliver Drury  

5RH Khushi Ganwani  Matthew Shannahan  

5LC Sunday Meagher  Ben Harris 

5EB Kareen Pantazis  Curtis Bowen  

4SH Avigail Tatarsky  Max Parsons  

4MM  Jasmine Bermann  Landon Willis  

4GM  Emily Benson Thomas Spowart  

4AK Kalliopi Tzmourtis Brody Joyce  

3DM Cleo Paul  James Lockyer  

3TP Poppy Smith  John Rose  

3CP Rebekah Haywood  Tanish Singh 

3KD Lily Smith James Moutafis  

Matthew Cameron, Leading Teacher ð PYP Coordinator  



My name is Jen Jakobi and I am the new Literacy Coordinator at Coatesville 

Primary School.  I have met many of you at the gates and found you all to be 

extremely friendly and welcoming.  Not only have I found the parent community 

warm and welcoming but I have found the staff to be kind, knowledgeable and 

highly dedicated.  What a fabulous school you have all chosen for your children!  

 

Each week I will be sharing a literacy tip in the Communicator.  Please feel free 

to stop and discuss the focus when you see me at the gates.  

 

Yours in Literacy,  

Jen Jakobi  

INTRODUCTION 

The letter ôsõ makes two sounds - /s/ and /z/. 

When reading, try /s/ first  

and if it doesnõt work try /z/. 

When writing, the letter ôsõ is never used at the start of a 
word to say /z/. 

Can you sort these words according to what the sound ôsõ 
makes?  Is it /s/ or /z/? 

sun    nest    is    horse    as    please    trees    yes    nose    
fuse    sock 



INTRODUCTIONñLITERACY 
FACT OF THE WEEK 

To help promote Science discussion in our 

community, we will be sharing some ôfun factsõ 

that you can chat to your family about. Here is 

our first Fun Fact. Enjoy!  

 

The average human body carries 10 

times the number of bacteria cells than 

human cells.  

Normally we are avoiding coming in contact with 

germs. Right? We actively live our lives avoiding 

them. However, each of us is a walking petri dish!   

According to Microbiologist Carolyn Bohach, at the University of Idaho, we have nearly 

enough bacteria in our bodies to fill a 38L bucket! Thatõs about 10 times more bacteria 

than our own body cells. But donõt reach for those antibiotics just yet! Most of this 

bacteria is very useful and helps us to survive. Many of our friendly bacteria produce 

chemicals that help us to get energy and nutrients from the food we eat. Our gut 

bacteria is also very important in maintaining our immune system and fighting off bugs.  

 

There you goé sometimes bacteria can be good for you!  

 

 

Megan Macfarlane  

STEAM Coordinator  

  

HOUSE CROSS COUNTRY 

Friday 2nd March ñMackie Rd Reserve 9:30 -1:00 
 

8/9/10 boys at 9.30am  

8/9/10 girls at 10.00  

11 year boys at 10.30am  

11 year girls at 11.00am  

12/13 boys at 11.30am  

12/13 girls at 12.00  





School Banking day is TUESDAY. 
 

Remember, TUESDAY is School Banking day and students should bring in their weekly deposit.  

 

For every deposit made at school, students will receive a silver Dollarmites token. Once students 

have individually collected 10 tokens they can redeem them for an exclusive School Banking 

reward item in recognition of their regular savings habits.  

School Banking is also a great fundraiser for our school. Our school receives a Regular Savers 

Contribution of $5 for every 10 deposits processed per student as well as an Annual Contribution 

which is based on the number of students who made at least one School Banking deposit in the 

prior year.  

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you/friends/family regularly shop at Coles, the Coles "Sports for Schools" program has now begun. For every $10 

spent at Coles you will receive a Sports for School voucher.    

Start collecting and drop off in the collection box in the office or there is one at Coles Bentleigh (Centre Rd).  

The more vouchers we earn - the more we can redeem for sports equipment at our school.  

Start collecting now.  (Program runs from 7 Feb to 11th May).  

A PERSONAL MESSAGE FROM OUR SCHOOL CAPTAIN 

Hi Everyone, 

I have participated in the annual Motherôs Day Classic for the past 5 years 

and will be doing it again this year! It is an annual event that I do with my 

mum and we both find it a very special and moving morning. 

Sadly most of us have been touched by someone who has had cancer so Iôd like to bring the community together 

and in doing so create awareness for this important initiative. 

This yearôs Motherôs Day fun run / walk is on Sunday 13 May 2018.  Please support and remember those touched 

by breast cancer by joining the ñCOATESVILLE CARESò Team. 

I am also hoping that Coatesville Primary School will be the largest school team at this event! 

What do you need to do? 

Click on the link to register: http://www.mothersdayclassic.com.au/register/ 

Register to Run or Walk 

Complete online registration 

Ensure you register as part of the Coatesville Cares team! 

Encourage your family and friends to join the Coatesville Cares team 

 

For further info please chat to me or my mum (Wendy 0413 018 406) 

Thanks for your support!  Aiden Atlas (2018 School Captain) 

 

 

w/s 5/3/18  

 

 

 

The Ville   - CANTEEN 
Monday   - Ali Dind  

Tuesday   - Charlene Ye  

Wednesday  - HELP REQUIRED 

Thursday  - Davina Pasmanik  

Friday  - Kate Joseph / Paula Hawkins  

Please note all canteen volunteers need to have a current Working with Childrenõs Check 

http://www.mothersdayclassic.com.au/register/
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